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NOTICE TO SHAREHOLDERS 

 

Considering the spread of Coronavirus (COVID-19) and in line with the prevention and 

control measures recommended by the Brazilian authorities, Locaweb Serviços de 

Internet S.A. (the “Company”) hereby informs to the public about the exceptionally 

measures it has decided to take in order to facilitate the participation of its shareholders 

in the Annual General Meeting, to be held on April 30th, 2020, at 10am (“AGM”), notably 

regarding the Remote Voting Ballot. Therefore, specifically for this AGM the Company: 

 

(i) will allow the submission of the Remote Voting Ballot, duly accompanied with 

the documents required therein, by either: (a) delivering the documents directly 

to the Company, at Rua Itapaúna, No. 2.434, Vila Andrade, Zip Code No. 05.707-

001, City of São Paulo, State of São Paulo, in attention to the Investor Relations 

Officer; or (b) sending the documents in electronic format to the electronic address 

ri@locaweb.com.br. The shareholder will be liable for the authenticity of the 

documents submitted to the Company;  

 

(ii) will waive the formalities such as: certification, authentication, notarization, 

consularization and apostillation of signatures and documents listed in the Remote 

Voting Ballot (included) and in the Call Notice, regarding the attendance and voting 

exercise of the shareholders in the AGM; and 

 

(iii) will allow the presentation of proxy documents signed by electronic means in 

case the shareholders aim to appoint an attorney-in-fact to represent and exercise 

his/her/its rights in the AGM, pursuant to article No. 126, §1º, of the Brazilian 

Federal Law No. 6.404, of December 15, 1976, as amended.  

 

The Company is committed with all measures against COVID-19 pandemic and with the 

safety of its shareholders, employees and the general community. The Company informs 

that it has intensified the measures for the protection and hygiene of its facilities to 

receive those shareholders who choose to attend to the AGM in person. 

 

São Paulo, April 17th, 2020. 

Rafael Chamas Alves 

CFO and Investor Relations Officer  
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